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Patrons:  Rt. Hon. David Mundell, Member of Parliament for Dumfriesshire, Clydesdale and Tweeddale
               Lord Lieutenant of Dumfriesshire, Fiona Armstrong, Lady MacGregor of MacGregor

NEWSLETTER 3

OCTOBER 2019

Only this week have we received a letter from Ewe 16 Windfarm, setting out why our application for funding for a feasibility study has been ‘deferred’: it seems that the form used was not current (!) and that some items were deemed to be post-feasibility.

We are seeking further and better particulars. Meanwhile, we have seized the initiative by applying to a new Windfarm project, Crossdykes, managed by another company, Muirhall, so that we now have two irons in the fire. The latter scheme appears to be more straightforward and less bureaucratic in its management.

Two Trustees, together with our consultant librarians, Geoffrey and Lesley Creamer, in August visited Innerpeffray Library in Perthshire, which houses an important collection of early printed books, gifted by an American collector. This Library is better funded than the three Dumfriesshire parish libraries and employs part-time staff. We discussed co-operation on recataloguing, in the course of which we learnt of a substantial University of Stirling research project into early modern Scottish reading habits, to which Westerkirk Library may be invited to contribute, since we hold accession books ab initio. This project has the advantage of being well funded. For the moment we are still awaiting a decision on a shared cataloguing system.
The Huisdean Beattie papers have now been calendared (the list will be available online in November). They contain a folio listing all the owners, tenants, acreage, and rental value of farms in the parishes of Eskdalemuir, Westerkirk, Ewes, and Langholm from 1701 to 1960: once transcribed it will be available online as a unique point of reference for historians and genealogists.

Discussions with General Seymour Monro have revealed that the bulk of the Ewart papers are now deposited in Fort George military museum or the National Library of Scotland. There are no further Craigcleuch albums over and above the thirty volumes we already house. However, General Monro has promised to let the Library have copies of materials relating to his father, Lord Monro of Westerkirk and Langholm, long-serving MP for Dumfriesshire. Proposals are in hand to include materials in the Craigcleuch albums in a forthcoming study of Eskdale in World War II, being compiled by Timothy McCracken.
At their AGM this week the Trustees acknowledged the need to revise our constitution (which effectively copies that of the Langholm Library Trust). It was decided to dispense with an Executive Committee (which was never in fact formed!) and instead to make all Trustees, up to eleven in number, liable for election every three years. This revision will be submitted for legal ratification in Edinburgh. Meanwhile, the Trustees are actively seeking new members, though they will also welcome associate members to assist with routine cleaning and maintenance.
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